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Volunteer Curtis Hoier (2nd from left), Catherine Wurts (in purple) and JFA director, David Lee 
(far right), engaged shoulder-to-shoulder, rather than toe-to-toe with students at the JFA Exhibit. 

 

 
Catherine’s December Update 

 
December 14, 2008 
 
The sight in the photo above is a common one around Justice For All’s pro-life campus exhibit. 
Staff and trained volunteers are scattered about a main quad, peacefully discussing one of the most 
contentious issues of our day.  
 
This September I spoke with a Math professor at Colorado State University. He grew up in China 
and argued that abortion is necessary in overpopulated areas of the world. We found common 
ground in that neither of us thinks infanticide is a legitimate solution to overpopulation. So I asked 
why, if overpopulation couldn’t justify killing infants, it could justify killing unborn children. He said 
it depends on when human life begins, so we discussed the biology behind this. He left with the 
JFA exhibit brochure in hand, committed to educating others about what he’d just learned!  
 
This is just one of many such conversations I had this year as a volunteer with JFA. As you can 
imagine, I’m looking forward to joining Justice For All’s full-time staff. As soon as I raise the last 
$1,200 in monthly pledges, I’ll move to Wichita, KS and begin my work. Thank you to everyone who 
has already offered their financial support! If you haven’t yet, please prayerfully consider joining my 
team at $5, $25, $50, or even $150 a month. 

This Spring, we’re scheduled to train 2,000 who will in turn impact 400,000 students on 12 
campuses. Do you know someone living in one of these cities: Phoenix, Tucson, Austin, San 
Antonio, College Station (TX), Auburn (AL), Athens (GA), Boulder (CO), San Diego, or Los 
Angeles? If so, please let them know they can register for JFA’s training or even to help with 
housing and meals for our staff and volunteers. Thank you for spreading the word! 

Merry Christmas, as we welcome Emmanuel - “God with us”, 
 
Catherine 


